DacCom PbC Ltd Executive Committee


Record from a Meeting held on 22 February 2007

Mark Jones
23 February 2007

	Attended:
	
	
	

	Corina Ciobanu
	Trevor Fernandes
	Richard Gallow
	Avi Gupta

	Mark Jones
	Meena Savla
	Richard Walker 
	Lynn Dalton #

	#  West Hertfordshire PCT
	

	Apologies:
	
	
	

	Gerry Bulger
	Jeremy Cohen
	Mary McMinn
	Zunia Hurst

	Suzanne Novak #
	
	
	

	Copies to:
	
	
	

	Dacorum Practice Managers
	


1. Summary of actions agreed:

	Suzanne Novak
	Review with the PCT the case for a partial achievement payment under the DES, and communicate conclusions to the Executive.
	Mar 07

	Lynn Dalton
	Find out who in the PCT is responsible for commissioning the physiotherapy service and clarify any issue or decision needed for our next meeting.
	13 Mar 07

	Lynn Dalton
	Inform the Health Authority Estates Panel that our business plan is not sufficiently well developed to inform a view regarding our possible use of space in the Highfield Surgery development.
	7 Mar 07

	Richard Walker
	Confirm plans for a presentation at the meeting on 4 April regarding the proposals regarding a Herts-wide CATS
	Mar 07


2. Business plan 2007/8:

The sub-team tasked with developing a draft business plan (Mary McMinn, Mark Jones, Lynn Dalton and Suzanne Novak) has made good progress.

The scale and scope of our activity next year will be much greater than it has been this year, and we must ensure there is consistency between objectives, funding and resources.

It will be critical that we define the services for which we expect to have an active commissioning role in the coming year.  Others may be considered “blocked back” for management by the PCT.  It will also be critical to define the expected level of our input, which might (for instance) be clinical advice, activity management, service redesign or service provision.

Additionally, we will need a ’gatekeeper’ process, to regulate our acceptance of new and unplanned work.  This would define the criteria that must be met for a proposal to be considered by DacCom.  We should also consider how we could delegate individual members of the group to study proposals before the wider team considers them.  This would ensure proper evaluation by one member of the group rather than a cursory review by all (as tends to happen at present).

Mark is working on a suitable programme management process (with minimum bureaucracy) that would address these needs.

Funding is discussed below.  Activity on an increased scale will make greater demands on key personnel.  These people and their practices need some certainty of funding and activity level in order to back-fill.  We propose DacCom has contracts with key personnel that specify the amount of input required and the reimbursement to be made over the year.  This would allow long-term locums or temporary staff to be engaged.

We must ensure that roles and responsibilities are clearly delineated in the business plan.  Prescribing is a good example of an area where there is currently a lack of clarity, with confusing information and initiatives from various sources.  Roles might be defined as follows:

DacCom:

· Clinical advice regarding effective prescribing

· Communication of proposals and rationale to the practices

· Data monitoring

PCT:

· Administrative help to support medication switches

· Police action where necessary

We will have agreements with the practices that specify the input we need from them, and the reimbursement they will receive through the LES.  This will give us some power to ensure the input we need.  However, we must keep in mind the over-riding need to maintain the trust and support of the practices.  We cannot afford to be the bad cop.  

On the other hand, the Dacorum primary care community has always been good at generating ideas and agreeing action, but poor at execution.  So we do need a mechanism to ensure we all deliver on our commitments.  Where practices might grudgingly accept a police role from the PCT, they would not accept it from us.  So we must limit our role to doing our duty as it will be defined in the business plan (to monitor data and provide reports to the PCT, for instance).  Such has been the refuge of scoundrels over the ages and there is no reason why it should not be effective for us!

The sub-team will continue working on the business plan and will report to the next meeting.

3. Diabetic services:

We are not satisfied with the current provision and we may wish to address this in the business plan.  We will discuss this in greater depth at our next meeting.

4. Funding:

2006/7:

Mark Jones, Mary McMinn and Suzanne Novak met on 15 February to discuss the case for an achievement payment under the DES.  We summarised the work done, by project, and identified the factors limiting further progress.

We agreed there is a good case for a partial payment from the DES.  We have not achieved all we intended at the beginning of the year and we would not expect a full payment.  However, a substantial payment should be made to reflect DacCom’s achievements and those of the practices.

For urgent care, significant results have been achieved and further progress was limited by factors outside DacCom’s control.  We developed an innovative proposal for an urgent care service.  However, we could not implement this proposal during the current year because a) the existing SLA between the PCT and WHHT precluded savings being made within year, b) Dacorum PCT was not prepared to proceed on an ‘invest to save’ basis, and c) at a late stage, the PCT decided a single solution for West Herts was required.  Our proposal provides a valuable input to this broader goal.

Good progress has been made to reduce referral rates and prescribing costs.  Valuable work has been done to redefine clinical pathways in some key areas, and we have developed a detailed proposal for the formation of a provider organisation.

The overarching goal for the current year was to develop an organisation capable of taking on a full commissioning role in 2007/8.  We believe this has been achieved, as will be reflected in the scope of our business plan.

A reasonable payment from the DES would allow Executive members to be reimbursed for work done in the forth quarter, and would provide some reward for the practices, encouraging them to support our efforts in the year to come.

Suzanne will review the case for payment with the PCT and communicate conclusions to the Executive.

2007/8:

The PCT is developing a LES to fund PbC groups during the next financial year.  This includes provision for costs incurred by the PbC organisations as well as by the practices in providing the necessary support.  The details of the LES have not yet been agreed.  However, it is likely that funding will reflect the degree of autonomy and accountability taken by the commissioning organisation.  We already meet most of the requirements at the highest level (level 3), and we should strive to consolidate this position.  This was agreed by the Executive.

5. Physiotherapy:

This discussion clearly illustrated our need for a ‘gate-keeper’ process to regulate the scope of our activity.  At no point to date have we sought any involvement in the commissioning of the physiotherapy service.  Yet somebody, somewhere has said “this is an issue for Practice Based Commissioning”.  Consequently The Tring Physiotherapy and Sports Injuries Clinic sent a request for action to Mark Jones.

If we allow open access in this way, and respond to every request by attempting to redesign the service (as we are temperamentally inclined to do) we will not be able to deliver the work contained in our business plan.

Lynn Dalton will find out who in the PCT is responsible for commissioning this service and will clarify any issue or decision needed for our next meeting.

6. Highfield Surgery Development:

The Highfield Surgery development proposal is to be reviewed by the Health Authority Estates Panel on 7 March.  We are asked to give a view regarding the possible use of space in this development for activities related to PbC for consideration at this meeting.

We agreed our business plan is nowhere near sufficiently well developed to inform such a view.  Lynn Dalton will inform the Estates Panel.

7. CATS:

The PCT PEC has discussed a proposal for a Herts-wide CATS, which would act as a central hub for all referrals and deal with the various service providers.  Our obligations regarding Choose & Book would be addressed.

The existing CATS in East Herts is well-regarded, but we do not believe such a system would be welcomed by Dacorum practices.  However, the prime consideration should be that referral management must be under the control of local GPs.  A system developed by us and for us would be better than one imposed upon us.

We have been offered a presentation on the plans currently under consideration at the Executive meeting on 4 April.  We will accept this offer, which might help us decide how to respond.

8. Urgent / Unscheduled Care:

Dee Boardman is leading work to develop proposals for a reconfigured service across Hertfordshire.  This is likely to recommend an urgent care centre in Hemel Hempstead, in line with our own proposals.  The data analysis and planning work we have done is certainly sufficient at this stage.

9. COPD meeting 19 March:

Corina Ciobanu asked that we encourage a representative from each practice to attend.

10. Next meeting:

Tuesday 13 March 2007

From 1pm to 2.15pm at Fernville Surgery 
(lunch from 12.30pm)

	
	



